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Minutes of Meeting of May 9, 2013

Present:	Mark Fleischhauer, Diane Lyons, Lisa Rosenthal, Joe Phelan

	The Committee discussed the following topics:  (1) status of review of Policy No. 5280 (“Interscholastic Athletics”); (2) status of revisions to Policy No. 5305 (“Eligibility for Extracurricular Activities”); (3) status of Frequently Asked Questions  (“FAQ”) document for Policy Nos. 1400 (“Public Concerns”), 1410 (“Concerns About Policies”), 1420 (“Concerns About Curricula or Instructional Materials”) and 1440 (“Public Concerns About School Personnel”); (4) proposed revisions to Policy No 9240 (“ Recruiting and Hiring”); and (5) review of district policies by internal auditors.

1.	Policy No. 5280:  Joe reported that he is still waiting for the finalization of the statement of philosophy for interscholastic athletics from Ed Davenport and Steve Boucher before taking further action with respect to this policy, as he believes that any revisions to the policy should take that philosophy statement into consideration.  The committee agreed to table this matter until the next meeting, at which it hopes to review this philosophy statement if it is completed.

2.	Policy No. 5305:  This policy, as revised by the Committee, was presented to the board for a first reading, and the first reading was approved by a majority of the board at its regular meeting on April 23, 2013.  The second reading of the revised policy was scheduled for the board’s regular meeting on May 14, 2013.[footnoteRef:1] [1:  	After this meeting of the Committee, the revised policy received its second reading and was adopted, by a majority of the board, at the board’s regular meeting on May 14, 2013.] 


3.	Status of FAQ Regarding Raising Concerns:  At the previous meeting of the Committee, Lisa agreed to draft a proposed FAQ to accompany the revised Policy Nos. 1400, 1410, 1420 and 1440.  That FAQ was still being drafted as of the date of this meeting.  The Committee asked Lisa to try to get a draft to the Committee before its next regular meeting.

4.	Policy No. 9240:  Diane and Joe reported that the personnel committee had compiled a detailed list of criteria for recruiting and hiring new teaching and supervisory staff.  The personnel committee recommended that this Committee consider revising the district’s policy on recruiting and hiring to include these criteria.  The Committee reviewed a proposed revision to Policy No. 9240 that included these criteria.  After a discussion, the Committee requested that Joe solicit advice from the district’s attorneys regarding the proposal before taking further action.

5.	Review of Policies by Internal Auditor:  Lisa reported that the draft risk assessment report prepared by the district’s internal auditor stated that the district did not have a number of policies required by New York State.  Joe agreed to look into the matter and report further to the Committee.

Proposed Agenda for Next Regular Meeting (June 13, 2013):

Continued discussion of potential revisions to Policy No. 5280
Review of draft FAQ on raising concerns
Continued discussion of potential revisions to Policy No. 9240
Continued discussion of status of policy review by internal auditor

Dated:		May 24, 2013

						Respectfully submitted,

						Lisa Rosenthal
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    After this meeting of the Committee, the revised policy received its second   reading and  was adopted, by a majority of the board, at the board’s regular meeting on May 14, 2013.  

